
Page 1 

 

 

A Just Peace Congregation 

The Good News ð June 2021 Newsletter 

Dear Friends, 

June is here! It looks like, God willing and the virus numbers donôt 
rise, we will be meeting in person for worship! Our goal is to start 
worshipping in person on June 6, the first Sunday of the month at 10:30. 

Iôm excited for the possibility of worshipping together again. Itôs been a long pandemic. And now that more people are 
getting the vaccine and the infection rate is steadily going down, it becomes safer for us to worship together. We will 
continue to wear masks for now and remain physically distanced. We are planning to start by worshipping outside on the 
lawn, but we may need to move inside depending on the weather. If we stay outside, we can have up to 200 people! But if 
we move inside, we will have to keep it to 50 people in the sanctuary and remain physically distanced. If we exceed 50, 
we can hold some more folks in the entry room to the church. I will be sending out more information in emails.  

I know this pandemic has been hard on all of us. Many were saying at the beginning of the pandemic that the church is 
more than a building. That is certainly the case. And while buildings can be problematic for many reasons, church 
buildings are also very special. Thatôs one thing Iôve learned during this pandemic. 

Being together in the building or on our lawn is a reminder that we are here together. During the ups and downs of life, we 
can come together to support and encourage one another in ways that are far more difficult during a pandemic.  

Personally, itôs also easier to recognize that there is something bigger than myself when we are able to worship together. I 
can see all of you as opposed to seeing a screen with just a few people. And together we can more easily participate in 
worship as a community.  

Charlie keeps quoting one of the greatest theologians and teachers in Christian history - Julian of Norwich. She lived 
during the 14th century, and after she nearly died from another devastating plague of world history, she wrote a book 
called ñRevelations of Divine Love.ò She talks about a vision where Jesus came to her and said that while there are 
difficulties in life, that, ñall shall be well, and all shall be well, and all manner of things shall be well.ò 

Iôm grateful for the reminder from brother Charlie and from sister Julian. One of my colleagues said that it feels like we 
have been through the season of Lent for the last year and a half. There have been some good things, of course. As God 
was with Christ in the wilderness, God was with Julien in her sickness, and God has been with us during the pandemic, 
showing us some new things. 

But itôs been very difficult. Iôm grateful for the wisdom of our sister Jean and our Worship Committee, Charlie and our 
Council, and Dave who have all guided us in making sure that we come back together as safe as possible.  

Sometimes it takes a great amount of faith to trust that ñall shall be well.ò Of course, we all have a role to play in making 
sure that all shall be well by caring for one another in good times and bad. It is for that reason, and so many others, that I 
am looking forward to the day we can worship together again. 

As always, feel free to contact me with any comments or questions. 

Grace and peace, 
Pastor Adam 
adam@c-ucc.org 

mailto:adam@c-ucc.org
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Prayer Requests 
Keep the following folks in your prayers! 

Rev. Norm Bengel ï On hospice 

Judy Boncaro ï Ongoing health issues 

Roberta Chaffee ï Ongoing health issues 

Savannah Goddard (friend of Amy Brinkley) ï Waiting for a kidney transplant 

Junita Kauble ï Follow-up after cancer treatment 

Friends & Family of Kate Nelson ï Upon her sudden passing on April 30th  

Lori Prouty ï Following hand surgery 

Dwight Richardson ï Ongoing health issues 

Millie Sandwick ï Ongoing health issues 

Jazelle & Michael Savin Family ï Upon the sudden passing of Jazelleôs mother, Hazel Budlong, on April 26th at the age 
of 86 

Steven Schroedl ï In treatment for autoimmune disease 

Eldon Steiner ï Ongoing health issues                        

 

New Members Class  
Are you new to CUCC and would like to become a member? Have you been attending CUCC for a 
while and would like to officially join? Please email Pastor Adam at adam@c-ucc.org if you are 
interested in attending one of the monthly New Members Classes via Zoom - learn more about our 
church and the United Church of Christ from Pastor Adam and Rev. Charlie Hinkle! 

 

CUCC Directory Opt -In 
If you would like your contact information to be included in CUCCôs password-protected, online Directory, 
please contact Lori at web@c-ucc.org or call (503) 654-0741. 

 

Looking for a House to Buy  

Long-time CUCC member, Jim Paulson, is looking for a house to buy in the Milwaukie area 
within 15 miles of the church. Housing in our area is competitive and hard to find a house 
before someone else puts in an offer (or multiple offers). Jim is looking for a three bedroom, 
two bath, ranch style home with a two car garage, a plus would be additional space for a 
camper. He already has a realtor, but if you know of any houses for sale, or that will be 
coming up for sale, please let Jim know at either (503) 997-1228 or email: 
thollow@ccgmail.net. We would love to have him living closer to the church! 

 

mailto:adam@c-ucc.org
mailto:web@c-ucc.org
mailto:thollow@ccgmail.net
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Member News 

Kate Nelsonõs Memorial Service 

On the afternoon of Sunday, May 16, friends and family of Kate Nelson gathered 
together on the CUCC lawn to share stories, laughter, tears, and prayers for Kate and 
her beautiful life. It was a stunning, sunny day as if Kate had requested it herself. Kate 
was happy and bubbly at prayer group the night before she died of a sudden heart 
attack. Kate started attending CUCC just 2½ years ago, endearing herself to us 
instantly. Last month, Kate was part of organizing a ñfully-vaccinated slumber partyò with 
three other CUCC ladies where they stayed up laughing and telling stories into the wee 
hours. The last words she spoke were to the emergency room doctors saying, ñThank 
you for taking such good care of me.ò That was our Kate. We will miss her.  

 

Alice Madougall  - Congratulations Graduate!  
Congratulations to Alice Madougall, Jan Staubõs granddaughter (Rob 
Madougallôs daughter). Alice graduated from high school while at the same time 
completed a year of college credits in construction management/architecture. 
College plans are pending to attend in Ohio. Congratulations, Alice! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

òTimber Warsó Podcast Wins 2021 

McElheny Award  

Peter Frick-Wright was part of Ed Jahnôs OPB 
Science and Environmental team, along with other 
fellow journalists, who won the 2021 McElheny 
Award for their podcast titled, ñTimber Wars.ò The 
Knight Science Journalism Program at MIT has 
named the ñTimber Warsò podcast as 2021 winner 

of the prestigious Victor K. McElheny Award for local and regional science journalism. The seven-part series 
tells the story of how a group of activists and scientists turned a fight over logging and animal protection into 
one of the biggest environmental conflicts of the 20th century ð a conflict that still resonates in culture wars 
today. The podcast becomes the first work of audio journalism to win the McElheny Award in the competitionôs 
three-year history. 

Judges praised ñTimber Warsò for its rigorous reporting, artful storytelling, and deft handling of intricate science. 
ñIt ticks all the boxes: superb craftsmanship and storytelling; delightful science that is explained without 
pedantry; and real impact,ò said the jury. ñThey really dug into the history and were able to connect it to the 
current day.ò The podcast also resonated with policymakers. Oregon State Representative Dacia Grayber 
called it ñthe best history and take on this Iôve ever heard.ò Listen to the podcast at this link or your favorite 
podcast platform.  

https://ksj.mit.edu/news/2021/03/31/2021-mcelheny-award-winners/?fbclid=IwAR3-zgQFmzz5vycNAzr8dQxHsyHo09uV3H_dWV_yMxXLWidT0E_VnajfrQg
https://ksj.mit.edu/news/2021/03/31/2021-mcelheny-award-winners/?fbclid=IwAR3-zgQFmzz5vycNAzr8dQxHsyHo09uV3H_dWV_yMxXLWidT0E_VnajfrQg
https://www.npr.org/podcasts/906829608/timber-wars
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What Are You Up To? Send Us Your Pictures!   
We would love to share pictures of what you are up to these days in our weekly email.  

Here's what George and Donna Converse are up to! 
Donna shared with George her sewing machine at the 
beginning of the pandemic and George learned how to 
use it so that he could sew masks. George has made 63 
of them; most were shared with nursing homes and 
grocery store workers but they still have about a dozen. 
 
The other picture is of their dog, Phoebe, catching a 
frisbee. As their "personal trainer" she takes Donna and 
George on three covid-safe walks a day. On the first 
walk, she fetches balls or catches frisbees, teaching 
Donna and George to appreciate the joys of routine. 

  

 
 

 

 

 

Here is Pastor Adam at a recent trip to 
Powell's Books. He loves being surrounded 
by all the books! He even bought a few of 
them, including "Reading While Black: 
African American Biblical Interpretation as 
an Exercise in Hope" by Esau McCaulley. 
Adam says it's a really great book. If you are 
interested in an example of his writings, he 
wrote an article for the NYT called "The 
Unsettling Power of Easter." 

  

 
 

 

https://www.ivpress.com/reading-while-black
https://www.ivpress.com/reading-while-black
https://www.ivpress.com/reading-while-black
https://www.ivpress.com/reading-while-black
https://www.nytimes.com/2021/04/02/opinion/easter-celebration.html
https://www.nytimes.com/2021/04/02/opinion/easter-celebration.html
https://mcusercontent.com/8b9057e9e882ebf6f1669685a/images/6efdfa3e-8aea-d533-f6ce-6b7439370e38.jpg
https://mcusercontent.com/8b9057e9e882ebf6f1669685a/images/03e70a16-34db-e7c6-4161-58ca2530fb2a.jpg
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Justice &  Witness Corner: What We've Been Up To &  What Is To 

Come 

It's Pride Month Ya'll! Huge shout out to the LGBTQIA+ Community, which includes 
myself, Amira, your Minister of Justice and Witness! As a Black Queer/Pan Femme, 
Married to a Beautiful Trans Man, I know the feeling of PRIDE when this time of year 
rolls around. I also know the pain of not having the love and support from others, on 
top of struggling with SELF-LOVE. 

Stay tuned for some great conversations with folks from these beautiful communities, 
and join us for June's CUCC Church Rally. We will be continuing our Mental Health 
theme, along WITH celebrating our LGBTQIA+ community. During June's Rally, not 
only will we bring PRIDE, our intention is to have a little Birthday Celebration for all 
the Gemini's out there, including Myself and Rayah, the self-proclaimed, white-
woman accomplice (in community service). It will be in the church parking lot, on 
June 11th, 2021 from 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm. 

This April 2nd was Neurodivergent (Autism) awareness month! I was extremely 
grateful to have the chance to meet YouTube sensation "neurodivergent rebel" 

(They/Them pronouns) via our zoom interview, where we were able to gain a wealth of knowledge about Autism 
experiences, from an incredible human. If you would like to see that interview, click here: https://youtu.be/GFVG7Bncnt4. 

 

May was Mental Health Awareness month. Although the conversations about mental health are dominant in May, we will 
keep mental health as a core focus each Rally, just to remind us that mental health matters, in all seasons, no matter 
what other areas of focus we are sharing with the community.  

During the May Mental Health Rally, the thing that stood out to me was that PEOPLE WANT TO FEEL LOVED, EVEN IN 
THEIR DARK TIMES. The outpour of folks who showed gratitude for our signs of encouragement was felt. We had 
someone ask if we were taking donations, and someone even brought us water with tears in their eyes. WE SEE YOU!  

A few weeks ago, I met Galli and Julie from Clackamas Health, Housing & Human Services (H3S). One of the important 
questions that the organization asks during their intakes, is, "Are you experiencing thoughts of suicide?" When the answer 
is "yes", people are given the opportunity to serve folks who enroll in their program called "Pathway", where they have the 
option to receive letters of "NON-DEMANDING" messages. The messages of hope and love will be shared with people 
who agreed to have the correspondence from the community. If you are interested in participating in this endeavor, please 
contact Amira at amira@c-ucc.org to be added to the list of folks who would like to participate. To catch the interview that 
I did with Galli and Julie, from H3S, you may watch it here: https://youtu.be/zsbPPT0TMfo. 

https://youtu.be/GFVG7Bncnt4
mailto:amira@c-ucc.org
https://youtu.be/zsbPPT0TMfo
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I wanted to give a special thank you to Misty and Rayah for helping me lead the "Self-Compassion" Book Club a few 
months ago. If you would like to check out one of the homework videos on "Mindfully working through pain" from the Book 
Club, see here: https://youtu.be/5KCGoTws6gI. 

 

 

Anti-Racism work is no cake walk. The biggest thing I have learned this year is the fact that people do not like sitting in, 
and being with DISCOMFORT of any kind. The number one thing I feel sets us, as humans, back from committing to 
being an Anti-Racist student, is the feeling that we can not move past knowing that we all contribute to White Supremacy 
and Systemic Racism, and this is the thing, you can NOT fake this work. There is no fast, quick cure. There is no reward 
or pat on the back for digginô in deep and looking at our OWN bias and going TOWARDS those unpleasant feelings so 
that true change can continue to happen. As an Anti-Racism student, my number one intention is to NOT cause further 
harm to any marginalized human, and if I do, I want to be the first one to speak up, own my own fault in it, WITHOUT 
BEATING MYSELF UP ABOUT it, and continue doing the work, even when it feel thankless.  

 

https://youtu.be/5KCGoTws6gI


http://intentionmindset.com/


https://www.congress.gov/bill/117th-congress/house-bill/1
https://www.dramandakemp.com/masterclass
https://mailchi.mp/cpcucc/practicing-gender-justice-workshop-june-5?fbclid=IwAR22Zpu1HEkNxokufpnwxB_VT8ChNUKxON656uPzMQg7rEDRy4u4V3iHOE4
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeDtuzoXO_3Ur1MZxAOYnB52qqhBrLUZht4QjSY12_L4aNcOQ/viewform
https://cpcucc.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c1fafb9f89ecab71f0d3f77c3&id=5ab5421137&e=6844cf465b
mailto:adam@c-ucc.org
https://cpcucc.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c1fafb9f89ecab71f0d3f77c3&id=34d6336626&e=6844cf465b


https://www.facebook.com/ClackamasUnitedChurchofChrist
https://c-ucc.org/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJUoRkWcFPcPLgBCEm1LUPg/videos
mailto:adam@c-ucc.org
mailto:web@c-ucc.org

